
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

The Interurban Transit Partnership 
(ITP) is establishing an overall 
Disadvantaged Business Enterprise 
(DBE) participation goal of 1.81% for 
the fiscal years 2025 through 2027.  
The ITP DBE Plan and goal 
methodology are available for review 
during business days between the 
hours of 8:00 am & 4:00 pm in the 
offices of the ITP, 300 Ellsworth 
Avenue SW, Grand Rapids, MI  49503.  
(616)456-7514 or on the website at 
https://www.ridetherapid.org/doing-
business-with-the-
rapid/disadvantaged-businesses 
 
Any comments regarding this goal 
should be sent within 30 days from 
publication of this notice to either the 
ITP at the address shown above or the 
Regional Civil Rights Officer – Region 
V, Federal Transit Administration, 200 
West Adams, Suite 320, Chicago, IL  
60606 
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